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IS THERE A FUTURE FOR
APPROACHES SUCH AS
RICHARD NEUTRA’S BIOREALISM?

Abstract My father’s interest in phenomenology 
and neurosciences, his faith that evidence 
could supplement intuition in providing 
designed environments that would foster the 
flourishing of clients, led me into a career in 
environmental epidemiology. Evidence can tell 
us THAT something works, and many times 
that is sufficient to guide decisions even if we 
don’t have evidence WHY things work. Evidence 
can tell us what to avoid (much of my career 
generated that kind of evidence) but it also can 
be generative and suggest new possibilities. 
Are there lessons from the practice of individual 
medicine and public health that hint at the 
potentials and limitations of scientific evidence 
in the practice of environmental design?

Raymond Richard Neutra
M.D., C.M., M.P.H., Dr. P.H.

Raymond Richard Neutra retired in 2007 as Chief of the 
200 person Division of Environmental and Occupational 
Disease Control after 27 years in the California 
Department of Public Health. He received his medical 
degree at McGill Universtiy in 1965 and his doctorate in 
epidemiology from Harvard School of Public Health in 
1974. He has taught epidemiology at the Universidad 
del Valle in Cali Colombia, Harvard Medical School and 
School of Public Health and University of California at Los 
Angeles (UCLA) Schools of Medicine and Public Health. 
He is author and co-author of more than 100 articles and 
co-authored a text book on quantitative decision analysis 
in medicine.
Between 1994 and 2002 he was in charge of the Electric 
and Magnetic Fields Program in the California Department 
of Public Health, a seven million dollar policy and policy 
relevant research program. It asked the question “How 
certain must we be of how much EMF related disease 
before we move from the status quo to cheap or 
expensive avoidance of magnetic fields?”. The products of 
this research, including exposure and cost of remediation 
studies, policy for power lines and schools, occupational 
exposure studies, an epidemiological study of EMFs and 
msicarriage etc can be found at www.ehib.org/emf.


